Minutes for the Computer Engineering end of term 2006 Fall wrap-up session.

Computer Engineering Wrapup Session

Date: 12/5/06

Place: Mc203

Attending: Jeff Denenberg, Mike Brienza, Mark Mandello and Doug Lyon

EG31; Mike; Room 102

The white board is not correct and the smart board is not working. We need a document camera (basically, we need a smart classroom).

Acoustics in the room are poor.

EG31 has 21 students. Bnw 106 or bnw 107 would be better rooms for this course.

Lets move EG32 to BNW 106 or 107

The general feeling of both Jeff and Mike are that EG32 are not needed. Everyone seemed to agree.

Some students are taking the entire thanksgiving week off.

Making a test due just before thanksgiving seems to help

with attendance.

CR246/ECE447 - Mark

Kathy R. Dropped. Kathy does not respond to e-mails.

Megan H. did 50% of HW

Megan still has a chance at getting a C.

I spoke with Carl W. today. He says that Megan has been doing this in every course and getting away with it.

Megan has done 2 out of 7 HWs in CR320.

Graduate students are also having trouble doing the HW.

Some are traveling for work (esp. Norden folks).

We need to accommodate the non-traditional students.

Kostas needs to be responsive to Marks' requests.

Kostas needs to give Mark Admin priv. on the instructor

machine.

Quartus II does not load DLL's and only sort of works.

Emails to Kostas are never answered.

Infrastructure support from our system admin appears to be poor (according to Mark). This term, I took on the role of system admin and asked that I be the contact person

for Mark, but I do not have the power to grant Mark Admin priv on the instr. machine.

Ckts: EE213 Jeff;

3 exams and final; HWs are being handed in.

We are concerned that students in computer engineering never

see a transistor.

There was some discussion about adding EE231 to the Computer

Engineering program, but it was felt that adding a pre-req

to CR245 would cause it to be pushed back too far in the program.

We feel that transistors are a fundamental component in a modern world (a basic enabling technology) Thus:

We feel that some electronics should be a part

of EG31 or EG32. Every engineer should have a basic idea

of what a transistor is.

The mode in which a transistor can be switched should be a part of EG31, but only in a very superficial manner. A little bit more detail should be added to CR245 on switches

(Particularly transistors).

2:05 PM meeting adjourns.

Respectfully submitted,

 - Doug Lyon (Chair, Computer Engineering)

